
 

 Northampton Primary Academy Trust - Abington Vale Primary School 
www.abingtonvaleprimary.org.uk 

Park Campus 01604 635071 - option 1 / Stirling Campus 01604 631131                     
enquiries@avps.org.uk                                                                                                                             

Our Value for the term is: Trust 
We will have integrity, strength, ability, and we work to develop each other's 

confidence.  We foster an atmosphere of hope.  We learn to work with each other and rely upon each 
other, regardless of age!  We try hard to develop trust and to look after it.  

                     Monday 4th December 2023  
8.00am - 8.45am - Tennis Club - Park Campus  

9:30am - 10:30am Woodwind/upper strings lesson -  Park Campus  

11am -  11:45am Woodwind/upper strings lesson -  Stirling Campus 

Lunchtime Recorder Club - Year 5 & 6 - Stirling Campus  

12.00pm - 12.45pm - Multisports - Drop in sessions - Stirling Campus 

15.15pm - 16.15pm - MAB Gymnastics - Park Campus  

15:15pm - 16:15pm– Hotshots –Stirling Campus   

Year 1 Walking Tour of Northampton  - Stirling Campus 

                     Thursday 7th December 2023  
8:00am - 8:50am - Hotshots Park Campus  

10.00am - 11:30am Guitar Lessons with Mr Griffiths  - Stirling Campus   

15:15pm - 16:15pm – Dodgeball Park Campus  

15.30pm - 16.00pm - Football Skills years 1 & 2 - Stirling Campus 

                  Wednesday 6th December 2023  
8.00am - 8.50am - Zoons Dance - Park Campus  

8.00am - 8.45am - Tennis Club  - Stirling Campus                                        

10.00am - 11:30am - Guitar Lessons with Mr Griffiths Park Campus 

No Netball until the New Year - Stirling Campus 

                     Tuesday 5th December 2023  
8.00am -  Song writing Club - Stirling Campus 

8.00am - 8.50am - MAB Gymnastics - Park Campus 

15.15pm - 16.15pm - Zoons Dance - Stirling Campus   

15.30pm - 16.30pm - Freestyle Football - Years 1, 2, 3 - Park Campus  

15.30pm - 16.00pm - Choir -  years 3, 4, 5, 6 - Stirling Campus  

Year 1 Walking Tour of Northampton  - Park Campus 

                      Friday 8th December 2023  
8.00am - 8.50am - Freestyle Football Years 3, 4, 5, 6  - Park Campus 

12.00pm - 12.20pm -  Recorder Club - Years 4, 5 & 6 - Stirling Campus  

15:15pm - 16:15pm – Dodgeball Stirling Campus  

15.30pm - 16.00pm - Tennis -  Girls Initiative Years 2 & 3 -  Park Campus 

We’ve chosen Arbor to help us manage our school. Arbor is a simple, smart and cloud-based MIS (Management Information System), 

which helps us work faster, smarter and more collaboratively as a school. The Arbor App and Parent Portal 

mean we can keep you informed about your child’s life at school in a much more accessible way. Log into 

Arbor to see and update your child’s information, get live updates and make payments or bookings on the go! 

The Parent Portal works on Google Chrome (computer or laptop) and you can download the Arbor App from 

the App Store or Google Play Store on your phone (Android 5.0; iOS 10.0 and upwards).  

                        Dates to Remember 
4th December -   Year 1 Walking Tour of Northampton - SC  

5th December -   Year 1 Walking Tour of Northampton - PC  

13th December - Christmas Dinner Day (Parent helpers needed)  

19th December - Christmas at Abington Vale  

                              Winter Fair - 3.15pm - 4.30pm  

20th December - Carols - SC & PC (times to be confirmed)  

                              School Closes  

Important Information 

Now that the weather is becoming colder, please ensure 

you are sending your child into school dressed appropriately  

(e.g. hat, scarf, gloves and especially a winter coat) 

Christmas at Abington Vale 

Just a reminder that we have our ‘Christmas at Abington 

Vale’ on Tuesday 19th December. Children are able to  

come to school in festive party clothing, watch a film,  

have a treat and receive a present.  

They will have the option to meet Santa if they wish. 

Payment of £5 is due by Wednesday 13th December and 

needs to be paid via your School Gateway Account. 

Emails 

It is important that you check your emails daily for  

updates regarding Clubs and Trip changes, if your child is  

due to attend one. 

Christmas Dinner Day 

We are still looking for some more parent helpers for our  

Christmas Dinner day on the 13th December for our  

Stirling Campus. If you are able to help, please let  

the School Office know. 


